
  
  

 
 
March 29, 2022  
  
OUSD (Research & Engineering) 
3030 Defense Pentagon, Room 3C160 
Washington, DC 20301-3030 
 
Attention: Stephanie Possehl, Defense Standardization Executive 
 
Dear Ms. Possehl: 
  
Peraton wishes to congratulate the Defense Standardization Program Office (DSPO) on the 70th 
anniversary of its founding. 
 
Peraton has supported the DSPO in its endeavors for more than 20 years, first as Integic, then 
as Northrop Grumman, and now as Peraton. Through the years, we have developed a close, 
mutually beneficial working relationship with the DSPO management and its employees. 
Initiated and championed by the DSPO, the ASSIST and Qualified Products Database 
applications Peraton supports have been invaluable tools that support the standardization and 
qualification communities. Similar to Peraton, the DPSO continues to demonstrate forward-
thinking leadership with a mindset of continuous improvement to streamline processes, 
eliminate redundancy, modernize its applications and systems, and integrate with other 
standardization and qualification entities. 
 
Peraton looks forward to continuing support of the DSPO and its mission to bring innovations 
and improvements to both the government and commercial sectors. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Jeff Burgbacher   
Project Manager 
Financial & Regulatory BU 
 
 
 


